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3. The department mailed the claimant a Notice of Case Action (DHS-1605) 
on November 9, 2010, informing her the CDC application was denied for 
failure to turn in the verification.  (Department Exhibit C) 

 
4. The claimant submitted a hearing request on January 24, 2011. 

 
CONCLUSIONS OF LAW

The Child Development and Care program is established by Titles IVA, IVE 
and XX of the Social Security Act, the Child Care and Development Block Grant of 
1990, and the Personal Responsibility and Work Opportunity Reconciliation Act of 1996.  
The program is implemented by Title 45 of the Code of Federal Regulations, Parts 98 
and 99.  The Department of Human Services (DHS or department) provides services to 
adults and children pursuant to MCL 400.14(1) and MAC R 400.5001-5015.  
Department policies are contained in the Bridges Administrative Manual (BAM), the 
Bridges Eligibility Manual (BEM) and the Program Reference Manual (PRM).  

 
Department policy states: 

 
CLIENT   OR   AUTHORIZED   REPRESENTATIVE  
 
RESPONSIBILITIES 
 
Responsibility to Cooperate 
 
All Programs 
 
Clients must cooperate with the local office in determining 
initial and ongoing eligibility.  This includes completion of the 
necessary forms.  BAM, Item 105, p. 5.   
 

The claimant testified at the hearing that she did submit the DHS-4025 to the 
department.  Claimant further testified that she picked up the form from the local office 
and returned it the next day.   
 
This Administrative Law Judge left the record open until June 7, 2011 to allow the 
department to check the lobby/reception log to determine if the claimant signed in to 
drop off documents.  On June 7, 2011, the undersigned received a fax from the case 
worker that indicated she had checked the reception log and found the client did drop 
off paperwork on October 29, 2010.  Coincidently, another client with the same last 
name as the claimant also dropped off some paperwork.  The case worker checked the 
other client’s file and found the DHS-4025 that had been submitted by the client.     
 
Thus, through the department’s investigation, it was determined that the client did 
submit the required paperwork in a timely manner.  Therefore, the department has 
agreed to reinstate the October 13, 2010 application and process it accordingly.    






